Minutes JBCCC September 9, 2015

Meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM by President Joe Barone, followed by the Pledge of
Allegiance. 13 members present.

Secretary’s Report:

Minutes from previous meeting were read by Joe Barone, Secretary Tim
Koch was not present.

Motion to accept the secretaries report was made by:

Tom Whiteley

2" by Howard Boehringer

Treasurer’s Report:

September 9, 2015

Beginning Balance  $3,289.54

Income 569.00
Expenses (207.86)
New Balance $3,650.68

To date we now have over $1,200.00 from the Annual Charity
Raffle so there will be some profit this year.

Phil sent out a thank you to all members who sold tickets.

Motion to accept the Treasurers report made by:

Sal Lopresti

2" by Joe Barachie

Old Business:

Discussion was held on changing the cruise date to the first Friday of the month which would
allow a cruise to occur in October and could start in April.

The upcoming October 2™ cruise will begin at 5PM instead of the regular time of 6PM.

Times for cruises for next year will be discussed.

There was discussion on the amount of money to be given out in the raffle next year with a
suggestion to cut back the amount.



New Business:

There are 3 car owners who applied for club membership:

Ed Solt — sponsor Joe Curran
Kerry Burroughs — sponsor Phil Botti
Joe Curran 11l — sponsor Joe Curran, Sr.

Motion was made to accept all new members, all were in favor, motion carried.

Valley Athletics is working on a new silkscreen print for the club logo. Joe Barone will bring a
sample to the next meeting for approval. The options to have the logo embroidered on jackets,
sweatshirts and collered shirts is still possible.

Tim’s email to members asking for input on whether to have a Christmas party on December 9™
or not resulted in only 10 responses — 7 yes and 3 maybe. All members present voted to have the
Christmas party. Officers are discussing the details of the event and will send out invitations
soon. Gifts will still be brought by members and presented to the Rod & Gun Club for children
up to 12 years old. The gift grab bag/Polyanna activity will continue to be part of the party.

Jim Thorpe Halloween parade sigh ups have started. Registrations need to be submitted. There
are presently 8 signed up.

Lehighton Halloween parade on October 17" registration is due by October 5™. Members can
contact Julie Harris to participate. Joe Barone will make necessary contacts so that there will be
a write up for the announcer at the parade.

Tom Whitely reported that the menu for the last cruise will be spegetti and meatballs as per
request by members. He will meet with the fire company to review the success of the cruises
and what can be done to make them better for both the members and the firehouse. A major
concern is getting help in the kitchen. Positive feedback was given to Tom from all members
present who think the move to the firehouse was a huge improvement for the cruises. Tom will
have a report from the fire company for the November meeting.

Phil Botti expressed appreciation to all who donated items for the door prizes.

Correspondance:

Nothing read.
With there being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn by:

Barbara Smith
All in favor, motion carried.

Meeting closed for business: 7:40PM

Minutes taken by Nancy Pitcher
Tim Koch, Secretary



